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2009 Buffalo County Historical Society Calendar of Events

Friday, January 2 from 3-4 pm: Girl Scout Cookie Train exhibit
Saturday, February 21 from 2-5 pm: Cake Fundraiser
Sunday April 19 from 1-3 pm-BCHS Annual Meeting

May Date/Time TBA: Youth Chautauqua Birthday Party for Mrs. David Anderson born May 11, 1849
(2009=160th)

Saturday, May 30: 24th Annual Wagons West Celebration- Music from 10-7 pm and Exhibitors from
10-6 pm

Sunday, June 14: 2nd Annual 1/2 Marathon: Buffalo County Stampede-reg. is at 6 am-race begins
at7

June Date/Time TBA: Youth Chautauqua Birthday Party for Mrs. William Nutter born June 16th,
1835 (2009=174th)

Friday, July 3 from 9-10:30: Members Only Night (watch city’s fireworks)
Saturday, July 11 from 10-6 pm: Family Farm Days

Thursday, July 23 from 6:30-9 pm: 3rd Annual Trivia Contest

AUGUST —dates and special correlating events TBD: Smithsonian Harmonies

August Date/Time TBA: Youth Chautauqua Birthday Party for Ms. Fannie Graves born August 1885
(2009=124th)

Saturday, August 15 from 10-3 pm: 5th Annual Genealogy Open House with spotlight on One-Room
School w/ a picnicl!

October: Date/Time TBA: Youth Chautauqua Birthday Party for Maud Marston Burrows in 1864
(2009=145th)

Friday, Dec. 4 from 6-8 pm: MEMBER'’S ONLY preview of Christmas Tree Walk

Sat. Dec. 5 through Sun. Dec. 13 from 1-5 pm daily: Open to the public: 22nd Annual Christmas
Tree Walk***Special Night: Friday Dec. 11 from 1-7 pm

December Date/Time TBA: Youth Chautauqua Birthday Party for Sarah Oliver bomn Dec. 1, 1832
(2009=177th)

Volunteers, chairpersons, and sponsors are still needed. Please contact the
office for more information on supporting your Buffalo County Historical Society!

PO Box 523, 710 W. 11th St., Keamey, NE 68845
(308) 234-3041 www.bchs.us bchs@bchs.us

We hope you enjoy these stories about Buffalo County. We would love to have a stock pile of Buffalo
Tales ready, so they can go out in a more timely manner. Please submit your memories and stories
to us by e-mailing them to bchs.us@hotmail.com or sending them to our post office box: BCHS, PO
Box 523 Kearney NE 68848.

We appreciate your support!

Director’s Report

-Our 2009 cumulative total number of guests as of Sept. 7 is 5770. This time last year, we were at
3316. Last year we had 780 people in from Labor Day through the end of the year, with the majority
coming during the Christmas Tree Walk.

Attendance #s:
2004: 1811
2005: 3356
2006: 5321 (150th Anniversary of Mormon Trek during Wagons West)
2007: 4440
2008: 4463

-11 students were assigned to BCHS from the Service Learning program at UNK. Lyn is working
with these students to help with afterschool programs, make displays to tie in upcoming adult pro-
gramming to Buffalo County history, and to help with day-to-day operations.

-A thank you letter was sent to Senator Nelson for voting against S Amdt. 2372 and H.R. 3288,
which would have prohibited Transportation Enhancement funds to be allocated to museums. The
depot was upgraded just a few years ago partially funded by a Transportation Enhancement pro-
gram. The American Association of Museums had sent out an e-mail with these facts and requested
museums to send thank you letters to the senators that supported museums.
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BuffaloTales ...

KEARNEY ARMY AIR BASE:
A PHOTOGRAPHIC JOURNAL

Main Gate of Kearney Army Air Field Keamey Army Air Base patrol jeep (right) Military Police (left)

May 3,1945 September 13, 1945

September 13, 1945
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By Katherine Wielechowski

In 1941, the attack on Pearl Harbor
was still a fresh and painful memory
for Americans. The attack launched
a new era in the history of the United
States and started the mobilization
of the American economy and work-
force for war. Men enlisted or were
drafted into the Armed Forces, woman
stepped into the vacated places in the
workforce, and the government scram-
bled to prepare all that was needed to
fight a two-front war. One thing that
was necessary was air bases for planes
that would eventually help turn the
tides of the war. August, 1942 brought
the Army’s attention to the brand new
Keens Municipal Airport outside of
Kearney, NE and with September
came the beginning construction on
the Kearney Army Air Base.

While the Kearney Army Air Base
was a training and processing base
for the Army Air groups, the major-

ity of the army personal arrived in
Kearney by rail. The Union Pacific
“troop trains” carried soldiers across
the country, taking them to bases
where they would train for war and
ships that would carry them to the
action. Large capacity air planes were
still a few years away so, while pilots
fought from the air, they still had to
use land and sea transportation to get
to the battlefield.

During World War II, the military
was still racially segregated. There
were separate barracks on base and
living quarters in Kearney itself for
African-American personal and their
families. There were even separate
recreation facilities for the African-
American soldiers and their families
to relax and socialize.

While the majority of planes that
passed through the KAAB were B-17
Flying Fortresses (pictured below) or
B-29 Super Fortresses, this Northrop
P-61 Black Widow (above) spent

Troops amiving in Kearney NE Troops arriving in Keamey, NE SQDN. C Orderly Room Staff
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